U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 28.02.2017
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark;  Jude Williams; Tonia Sharp; Theresa Daly; Diane Worland

Observer: Brenda Bingham
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Nick Wright; Paul Hunt;  Tessa Bidgood;  Val Baxter; Chris Olley




	AGENDA
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	1.   Apologies      
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4.  Review of last monthly meeting
5.  Sub-committee reports
6.  Preparation for AGM (check list)

7. Membership renewal process (TS)

8. Policy on setting up new interest groups (draft sent)

9. Equipment purchases update (MC)

10. Communications to membership

11.  List of committee helpers

12. AOB

13. Date of next meeting

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.


	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes 
With one amendment, the minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising
i) DW will check that she has forwarded the welcome leaflet.

ii) TD asked if there is any timescale to John Beavan producing a format into which Interest Group information can be entered and then loaded directly onto the website or be sent out as an Interest Group Summary. 

iii)  CO to be asked whether the summary of the Group Leaders’ meeting was sent to the website.

iv) The committee agreed to remove the word ‘full’ from the interest groups’ sheets for a trial period from April and to be reviewed.  Feedback will be sought from Group Leaders.

TD will email leaders.


	DW

MC 

Agenda item

CO

Agenda item summer

TD

	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The speaker due was unable to attend (Making of Cathedrals). DW managed to find a substitute who has spoken on a previous occasion.  There was positive feedback about the talk (the Black Death).  The sound system volunteers were all unable to attend but the caretaker from All Saints helped out.  The new PA will hopefully be easier to use. MC and Frank Gresham to try it out before the next monthly meeting.
	MC & FG

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports
a) Interest Groups – One of the six Book groups is not full and the Biography group has spaces.  CO is prepared to set up a new one.  Some of the walking groups are full. 
CO and TD met to discuss workload. Angela Harvatt is prepared to assist with some admin tasks.
A welcome email will be sent out to new members as phoning them is very time consuming. The new members’ meetings are a good way of welcoming new members.  TD & CO could also be available at the end of the monthly meetings. 
There will be a new members’ meeting in June and a date needs to be agreed for a Group Leaders’ meeting. 
TD would like there to be a third Interest Group Co-ordinator
b) Social committee.  PH was absent.
c) Membership.  There are currently 524 members and 6 waiting to join in April.  TS is encouraging newcomers to wait until April to join. Meanwhile, they may attend a meeting as a visitor.
There is no reciprocal arrangement with the new Kings Norton branch.
	CO

TD & CO



	6.
	AGM preparation 
A checklist was circulated.

2.  TD will stand again this year, but feels that we need a third co-ordinator.  MC will stand again for one further year.  JW will stand as Chair and will chair Exec meetings.  MC and NW will stand as Vice-Chairs.

Julie Allder will stand as Social Secretary and will liaise between the Exec Committee and the Social sub committee

Thanks were given to PH, who is standing down as Social Secretary.

BB will stand as a third Interest Group Co-ordinator, concentrating on the admin side of the role and freeing up CO and TD to concentrate on supporting existing groups and starting up new groups. BB, if elected, will also be trained along with DW as a website administrator. JB will continue as the Webmaster.

We have people willing to stand for all committee posts, but all members will be encouraged to stand.

3. All nominations are to be in by 31/3/17 with a proposer and seconder.

6.  PH is the only committee member not standing again.

10.  LG will take the minutes along with DW to cross check.  Committee Reports to be sent to MC to then be included with the minutes.

13. No raffle tickets needed for the refreshments. DW to arrange with All Saints.

14. A celebration of groups with various groups being asked to display what they do or give a short talk about their group.

16.  There will be a committee members’ and other volunteers’ meal in the evening (Poplar Balti).


	MC newsletter

DW



	7.
	Membership renewal process is up and running.

DW will check the time of the hall availability so that VB and TS can arrive early for membership renewals.

	DW



	8.


	Policy on setting up new interest groups
A draft written policy from MC was circulated and discussed.

With amendments suggested at the meeting, this will be finalised.

	MC



	9.
	Equipment purchases update
i) a projector has been ordered for use by interest groups.  It is powerful and can be used as a back-up at monthly meetings.  There is no need for a laptop and it has built-in sound.  A dongle will also be purchased so that it can connect to Wi-Fi.

ii) A new screen will cost £321 + VAT.  Antoinette at All Saints suggested that they also use it and share costs (and they do not pay VAT). This was agreed.

DW said that a group wanted to have a small speaker in order to listen to something from YouTube.  MC said that we already have one. DW will arrange to try it out.


	DW

	10.
	Communications to members
Group Leaders have agreed to cascade information to members as an emergency route if we cannot send information by email.


	

	11.
	List of committee helpers
We will draw up a list of members who are willing to help the committee and what they are willing to do. TS will go through application forms to see what offers have been made to help and send to MC.


	TS

	12.
	AOB
i)  A researcher at Birmingham University wants to speak to Members re a project he is involved with.  It was suggested that Prof Janet Lord, Professor of Ageing at the University,  be asked to speak about what they do, including the 1000 Elders list.  LG will forward information.

	LG

	13.
	Date of next meeting
Tuesday March 28th at 2pm at Friends Meeting House, Colmore Road.

CO will bring the refreshments.
	CO




